
ROLFE SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING 
PUBLIC HEARING 

Monday, April 28, 2025 
5:30 p.m. 

 
The City Council of the City of Rolfe met on April 28, 2025 at the community center.  Mayor 
Jim Pentico called the meeting to order at 5:33 p.m.  Present was Clerk Henderson; 
Treasurer Sindergard; Council members Al Minkler, Rob Jackson, Dan Allen, Lana Pratt, 
and Aaron Cox; several citizens.    
 
A public hearing was held for the purpose of amending Section 110 of the City Code: 
Natural Gas Utility.  There were several people present with no written objections on file.  
Mayor Pentico opened discussion for those in attendance.  No objections.  Mayor Pentico 
closed the hearing.  Allen/Cox, roll call vote, Minkler, Allen, Jackson, Cox, Pratt, all ayes, to 
introduce and place on the first reading “An Ordinance amending the code or ordinances 
of the City of Rolfe, Iowa, by amending provisions pertaining to natural gas rates”.  
Pratt/Allen, roll call vote, Minkler, Allen, Jackson, Cox, Pratt, all ayes, motion to dispense 
with the rule requiring an Ordinance distinctly be read at three separate meetings.  
Cox/Pratt, roll call vote, Minkler, Cox, Allen, Jackson, Pratt, all ayes, to place the Ordinance 
on its third and final reading, while adopting Ordinance #248 as read. 
 
Special animal permit for 607 Locust was tabled due to potentially severe weather.  The 
next steps for a new fire truck were discussed.  Mayor reported it was recommended the 
city go through a legal review before taking out a loan.  Fire department officers were asked 
to look for the agreement made between the city and rural fire boards, hopefully clarifying 
ownership and responsibilities between the two entities.  Mayor asked for this paperwork 
along with a concrete figure to work towards.  
 
Allen/Cox moved to adjourn at 6:12 p.m.  All ayes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 ___________________________________ 
 Jim Pentico, Mayor 
ATTEST: 
 
_________________________________________ 
Brandi Henderson, City Clerk 
 
 


